R Daniels 1 Pasture Close North Wembley Middlesex HAO 3JE 31/12/2012

Dear Sir/Madam

I am writing to you with reference to the licence review you are currently carrying out for Moonbay Bar and Restaurant, 1 Court Parade, East Lane HAO 3HY. Having lived within 100 yards of the afore mentioned premises for over 40 years I felt obliged to write to yourselves and inform you that I have never experienced a single problem from this establishment. In point of fact since the current proprietors have been running it, which I believe is somewhere in the region of 7 years it has become a well loved centre of our local community. This particular restaurant and bar is a much needed hub for all sections of this diverse multicultural area, the owners regularly hold fund-raising nights for many different charities and every Christmas hold a childrens party which is very popular with young and old alike.

It would be a travesty if this local community were to loose such an establishment in this current economic climate the prospect of loosing such a venue seems unjustifiable and downright stupid. Surely as Mr Cameron puts it "were all in it together" and if that is the case then the bureaucrats that sit on their backsides at the town hall should be helping these business's to succeed and expand creating growth and jobs within this community, not tying their hands with ever increasing red tape and over the top heavy handed bullying

by certain sections of the council.

I look forward to a positive outcome from this review as do many sections of this community

Yours Sincerely

Richard Daniels